
St. Peter’s Anglican Church 
1219 Conception Bay Highway 

Conception Bay South, NL, A1X 4E9 
(709) 744-2648 – admin@stpeterscbs.ca – www.stpeterscbs.ca 

 FB- St. Peter’s Anglican Church 
‘You are Peter, and on this rock I will build my Church.’ Matthew 16-18 

Come to Worship – Leave to Serve 
 

October 4,  2020 

Eighteenth Sunday After Penetcost 
We will be following the liturgy of the Book of Common Prayer (BCP)Today. 

LECTIONARY FOR TODAY, – October 4th- EXODUS 20:1-4, 7-9, 12-20; 

PSALM 19; PHILIPPIANS 3:4B-14; MATTHEW 21:33-46 
 

COLLECT:  Almighty God, you have built your Church on the foundation 
of the apostles and prophets, Jesus Christ himself being the chief 
cornerstone. Join us together in unity of spirit by their teaching, 
that we may become a holy temple, acceptable to you; through Jesus 
Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, 
one God, now and for ever. 
 
PRAYER OVER THE GIFTS: God of truth, receive all we offer you this 
day. Make us worthy servants, strong to follow in the pattern of our Lord 
and Saviour Jesus Christ 
 
PRAYER AFTER COMMUNION: Almighty God, may we who have been 
strengthened by this eucharist remain in your steadfast love, and show in 
our lives the saving mystery that we celebrate. This we ask in the name of 
Jesus Christ the Lord... 
 
Lectionary for Next Sunday, Nineteenth Sunday After Pentecost: EXODUS 

32:1-14; PSALM 106:1-6, 19-23; PHILIPPIANS 4:1-9; MATTHEW 

22:1-14 
Diocesan Bishop: The Right Reverend Dr. Geoffrey Peddle  
Rector: The Reverend Bill Strong 
Parish Deacon:  The Reverend Dr. Bonnie Morgan  
Honourary Assistant:                                               The Reverend Irving Letto 
Organist/Choir Director  Elizabeth Brumm 
Parish Wardens  Ralph Drover and Albert Morgan  
Office Administrator:  Jack Morgan 

mailto:admin@stpeterscbs.ca
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 Hymns for 10:30 Service 
   
Opening:  (#427)  All Beautiful the March of Days 
Gradual: (#459)  Christ is Our Cornerstone (Tune #323) 
Offering:  (#585)  Lord Whose Love in Huymble Service 
Communion:  Come follow Me and Live (Rick & Scott) 
Closing: (#467)  Forth in Thy Name O Lord I Go (Tune #592) 
 
 

Weekly Financial Report 

 
Please note that our weekly financial report will return next week. We 
apologize for an inconvenience caused.  
 
 

Food Bank Going Crackers on Oct. 7th 
We will be placing the food bank container outside on the steps 
to the Parish Hall on Wednesday, October 7th from 9:15am – 
1:00pm. We hope you consider dropping a donation during that 
time. (Receptacle will be located inside the main door if 
weather inclement-Jack will buzz you in). In particular need this 
week are ‘CRACKERS’, so let’s fill the bin with lots of crackers 
and other items. Thank you from Jim and Betty Howell.  
 
 

CHURCH REOPENED 
FACEBOOK LIVE TO CONTINUE 

Even though our beloved St. Peter’s is now open for services, we are 
happy to announce that we will be continuing to broadcast the 
service on Facebook live!! For quick reference, here is the link to St. 
Peter’s Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/St-Peters-Anglican-
Church-905997119476131 
 

https://www.facebook.com/St-Peters-Anglican-Church-905997119476131
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Choir Practice 
 
There will be a Choir Practice on Thursday, October 8th at 6:30pm in the Church. 
All current and new members welcome.  

 
.  

 
Wednesday Evening Bible Study - Facebook Online 

 
Please join Rev. Bill for this Wednesday’s Bible Study beginning at 7:00pm via 
St. Peter’s Facebook page. The online service will be complimented by music 
you know and love. Come join us on the Parish Facebook page.  
 

 
Little Socks for Christmas from the ACW. 

 
Once again this year, the ACW will be distributing the ‘little socks’ as 
they did several years ago to parishioners to fill with coins for Christmas. 
All proceeds will go to the ACW’s commitment to the Church since the Fall 
Fair will have to be cancelled. Betty Howell will be passing them out 
again this Sunday before and after the Church service The ACW thanks 
one and all for their generosity and commitment to St. Peter’s. 
 

Furniture Bank Housewarming Fundraiser 
Home Again Furniture Bank’s third annual (virtual) 
Housewarming fundraiser is an evening you don’t want to miss. 
This year’s event, presented by Genoa Design International, 
Nalcor Energy and Verafin is on October 16th. You can join us 
from the comfort of your own home for a fun evening with 
fabulous hosts Don-E Coady and Lynn Hammond and musical 
entertainment from the talented Janet Cull and Brad Jefford. 
The evening also includes a funny and interactive game and 
super silent auction items that we can’t wait for you to see! Get 
your tickets today and help make houses into homes for those 
who need it most: homeagainhousewarming.ca 

 
 



Message from our Treasurer 
Thank God that we are now in our fourth week of in-person worship and 
everything is going well, however we can never be too careful. Some of 
you have chosen not to attend in person and we fully agree and 
appreciate your decision. We know you love St. Peter’s and would love to 
be here but it’s just not right for you at this time. If you would like to 
continue to support St. Peter’s financially, please know that you can drop 
your offering to the box just inside the main door of the Parish Hall, by 
email transfer or by signing up for pre authorized givings. On behalf of 
Rev. Bill, Warden’s and Vestry of St. Peter’s, I would like to thank each 
and every one of you for your continued support that is enabling your 
Church to keep rolling as we absolutely refuse to allow Covid-19  to knock 
us down. Take care, stay safe and God bless. Ray – St. Peter’s Treasurer 
 

This week we are praying for: 
All Church Leaders, especially +Justin, Archbishop of Canterbury; +Linda, 
Primate of the Anglican Church of Canada; +Ronald, Metropolitan of the 
Ecclesiastical Province of Canada, +Geoffrey, our Bishop; Bonnie+, our 
Deacon, Irving+, our Honourary Assistant, and Bill+, our Rector. 
 
In the Anglican/Lutheran Cycle of Prayer— ACC-The Bishop, clergy, 
and people of the Diocese of British Columbia. ELCIC-The dean, council, 
and congregations of the Lower Mainland Region of the British Columbia 
Synod. 
 
In the Tri-Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, The Clergy and Parishioners of the 
Parish of St. Lawrence, Portugal Cove and the Parish of St. Luke, 
Stephenville.   
 
We pray for those who are sick or otherwise in need, especially: Rodney 
Andrews, Brian Gosse, Deneal Haines, Mackenzie Jones, Glenys O’Brien, Lucy 
Thistle, Mary Bussey, Payton Best, Robert Moulton, Yvonne Lawlor, Geraldine 
Piercey, Ray Styles, Vince Wiltshire, Murdoch Peddle, Sylvia Gillespie-Miller, 
Norman Tibbo, George Moore, John Butters, Steven & Chris Dawe, Vasili 
Flogeras,  Alan Drover,  George Morgan, Joan Petten,  Michael Andrews and 
Harriett Morgan. 

Today’s bulletin is given to the glory of God in loving memory of : 
 
       Arthur Blagdon (remembering his passing on October 5th) From his 
wife Dora and family.  
 


